## U.S. Department of Justice



Federal Bureau of Investigation

In Reply, Please Refer to File No.

One Center Plaza Suite 600 Boston, MA 02108

February 9, 2012

Chief Joseph Cafarelli Revere Police Department 400 Revere Beach Parkway Revere, MA 02151

Dear Chief Cafarelli:

I want to express my appreciation for the exceptional assistance that Lieutenant Detective David Callahan recently provided to our office in the police corruption case involving former Officer Todd Randall. Since the inception of the case, Lieutenant Detective Callahan was willing to provide information and insight into the possible wrongdoings of Officer Randall. In doing so, Lieutenant Detective Callahan identified potential confidential sources, corroborated their information, and encouraged their cooperation with our office. These confidential sources were crucial to the successful prosecution of Officer Randall.

In recognizing Lieutenant Detective Callahan's efforts, I cannot say enough about his exceptional character and reputation as a law enforcement officer. He continues to work with our office and our law enforcement partners on many high level sensitive investigations. It is a great pride for me and the agents of my office to work with someone of such high integrity as Lieutenant Detective Callahan.

As you are aware, police corruption investigations are highly sensitive and among the most difficult to bring to successful prosecution. Officers in these cases betray the very same oath we have taken and their actions tarnish all of our honest and dedicated work. With Lieutenant Detective Callahan's efforts and the cooperation of the Revere Police Department's Command Staff, we were able to successfully prosecute Officer Randall, who had long ago betrayed his oath. I look forward to our continued partnership.

Sincerely

Richard A. DesLauriers Special Agent In Charge